

OFFICE OF ELECTIONS

P O BOX 10536 LUBBOCK, TEXAS 79408 806-775-1338

Memorandum

To: Candidates/Entities for the November 5, 2024 Election

From: Roxzine Stinson, Lubbock County Elections Administrator

Date: September 10, 2024

Re: Candidate/Entity Campaign Signs

Questions have arisen regarding candidate/entity campaign signage rules for the upcoming elections. We use United Supermarket stores for Early Voting, and United has requested that all candidates/entities adhere to the following:

- 1. No more than **two** (2) signs per candidate/entity are allowed at each United Store, which may be placed in the grass areas along the major streets around each store.
- 2. Signs can be no bigger than "yard size" signs.
- 3. Any signs over two will be removed.

With regard to Election Day polling places at Public Schools, there is no limit to the number of signs a candidate/entity may place, so long as the signs are no bigger than "yard size". No tents, umbrellas or any other device that is stuck into the ground can be used at any Vote Center.

Any signs placed by candidates/entities anywhere other than United Stores and Public Schools are subject to landowner permission regarding number and size. Candidates/Entities are also subject to both City and Texas Department of Transportation (TxDot) rules and ordinances regarding right-of-way issues and removal of signs after an election.

United Supermarkets will pick up any remaining signs at Early Voting locations after the polls close on the last day of Early Voting. Candidates/Entities may pick up their signs at United Supermarket locations the following business day.

Signs may be put out after 5:00 p.m. on the Monday (11/04/24) before the Tuesday Election Day. Each candidate/entity MUST pick up all their signs from each Vote Center on Tuesday night.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.